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Dear county commissioners and friends of MU Extension and Engagement, 
 
Thank you for your important partnership with the University of Missouri Extension this past year.     
  
I want to highlight three areas that address needs you helped us identify. 
 
You may recall that the FY 23 state budget provided a one-time $5 million infusion to MU Extension for 
growth. Of that, we allocated about $3 million for field faculty in the areas of agriculture, 4-H, health/human 
development and business and community development.  
 
Through a dedicated hiring effort, and thanks to that allocation, we have hired 168 new employees since 
November 2022. That includes 72 academic/faculty members, most of whom are field specialists in a 
priority area noted above, and 96 staff members (e.g., office administrators, youth and food and nutrition 
associates, etc.). 
 
We also returned more faculty to local program delivery that best serves your county’s needs, while 
preserving the partnership and relationship building work you value. Our extension and engagement 
specialists focus full-time on that work as they serve their assigned multi-county groups. Currently, 19 have 
been hired, with two more in the pipeline.  
 
Finally, we are prioritizing our work with county extension councils. In the new role of partnership and 
council development director, Lorin Fahrmeier focuses on strengthening council representation and 
governance. This role will build stronger links with regional, educational and campus leadership to better 
identify and address local priorities.  
    
At the UM System level, our engagement work across four universities and with leaders across the state 
makes a difference in areas of greatest need: broadband, workforce development, health access, food 
security and healthy futures for our youth.  
 
Your county annual report shows what we are accomplishing together as we Serve Missouri and Deliver 
Mizzou. We look forward to strengthening that partnership with county commissioners and community 
stakeholders in the coming year. 
 

 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Chad Higgins, PhD  
Interim Vice Chancellor, MU Extension and Engagement 
Chief Engagement Officer, UM System 



Return on investment

Budget and more

Appropriations budget

MU Extension is a unique funding partnership.

Local Support

Amber Childers – Extension Engagement Specialist

Susan Norship-Haney – Field Specialist in Community 

Health

Jennifer Hall – 4-H Youth Development Educator

Robyn Mulloy – Field Specialist in Agronomy

Richard Rickman – Field Specialist in Workforce 

Development

Kristal Smith – Field Specialist in 4-H Youth Development

Fanda Green - Nutrition Program Associate

Audrey Johnson – Field Specialist in Human Development

Mike Milam – Field Specialist in Ag and Environment

Phyllis Privett – Office Support Staff

Vacant Position – Field Specialist in Nutrition & Health

University System   $188,961.00

(Salaries, Computer Equipment, travel)

For every dollar invested by the county, MU 

invests! $15.74

Extension funding is a three-way federal, state, and county government partnership. Federal and state money 

through the University of Missouri system pays professional staff salaries, training costs, computers, and 

communication equipment. County funds support the local office, secretarial and youth assistant salaries, staff 

mileage, and council expenses.

The Pemiscot County Extension Council, faculty, and staff would like to thank the Pemiscot County Commissioners 

for their continued support of extension programs.

Did you know you can donate directly to Pemiscot County Extension with a gift to 

be used immediately or as an endowment contribution for long-term efforts? 

Monies put into the endowment are left forever to earn interest, with the county 

office benefiting each year. You can also donate to a specific program such as 4-

H or Master Gardeners.

Pemiscot County Faculty and Staff2023

Jan-Dec 23



UM System County Impacts

The Delta Center Field Day 

Breakfast brings people from all 

walks of life to Pemiscot County 

each year.  Participants learn 

about farming and legislative 

updates while enjoying farm tours 

and a meal.

Pesticide Applicator Training sessions were hosted in both 

Dunklin and Pemiscot Counties this year. The curriculum used is 

a PowerPoint that has been approved by the Missouri Department 

of Agriculture’s Bureau of Pesticide Control. Five programs were 

offered at SEMO Kennett.  Mike worked closely with chemical 

dealers in both Dunklin and Pemiscot Counties.  There were 103 

trained in Dunklin and 35 in Pemiscot County. 

Mike is the Community Representative for Missouri on the United Migrant

Opportunity Services (UMOS) Migrant and Seasonal Head Start (MSHS) Policy

Council. He is also member of the UMOS Board of Directors. UMOS meetings are

held quarterly but have been virtual this past year and a half due to COVID-19.

Monthly Policy Council meetings are attended. The Policy Council works very

closely with the Missouri/Arkansas MSHS Director Rachel Overbey. He was able

to participate in the annual self-assessment at the Cardwell Center this year. The

strengths include two long-term bus drivers and their experience. Their major

concern is that they must travel a great distance to pick up eligible students. They

have to set up what is known as a Safe Stop. This is a location where students can

use the restroom and have a chance to get off the busses for a fifteen-minute break.

The staff are well trained and there were no issues found at the center.

Mike Milam

Field Specialist in Agriculture and Environment



UM System County Impacts

In 2023, Dr. Maude Harris provided programming in Scott county and 

throughout the region. Maude had 1,748 direct programming contacts and over 

15,442 indirect contacts for programs and engagement. Dr. Harris was co-

instructor for two Tai Chi classes, two Matter of Balance classes, one Stay, 

Strong, Stay Healthy class, six Keep Your Keys classes, ten Food 

Preservation classes, two Dining with Diabetes classes, and two Diabetes 

Self-Management classes. Dr. Harris also coordinated other programming to 

be brought into the area. Dr. Harris serves on several boards and committees. 

She is currently co investigator for Type 2 African American Diabetic adults and 

Stress in the Missouri Bootheel Counties 

Cooking Matters at the Store 

Diabetes Self-Management Series 

Healthy Meal Planning 

Scott County Community Garden 

Food Preservation Series: 

Stay Strong, Stay Healthy Series 

Keep Your Keys 

Tai Chi for Arthritis 

Matter of Balance 

Dining with Diabetes 

Facilitator for 18th Annual Multicounty 

Women’s Health Conference 

(November) Maude Harris, Nutrition and Health 

Education Specialist 



UM System County Impacts

MU Extension staff and Council Members 

Engaged with the community through 

events and activities throughout the year!



UM System County Impacts Susan Haney
Field Specialist in Community Health

Engagement Work:

➢ I started my journey with MU Extension in May 2023. In July, I took 

part in Camp Soar in Mississippi County, teaching life skills to 

students in grades 3-8. We also covered the importance of avoiding 

drugs.

➢ In August I participated in the Family Fun Fest with Parent Link and 

the Family Resource Center in New Madrid  and interacted with the 

community with the Blender Bikes to promote healthy snacks and 

exercise.

➢ In August, I began a non-credit course called MO-RE Implementation, 

focusing on gathering data for a comprehensive Needs Assessment 

across six counties. This assessment looks into infectious diseases, 

chronic diseases, and cancer to improve skills and set consistent 

standards in the region.

➢ Come September, I got involved in the Scalable Mental Health Pilot 

Program for New Madrid County. It's a telehealth initiative where UM 

System Universities provide mental health services through 

extension offices.

➢ Field Specialist within MU Extension are also partnering with the 

Missouri Telehealth Network on promoting programs like Show Me 

Echo’s, and connecting healthcare professionals and communities to 

share knowledge and resources.

➢ In November I assisted with the Women’s Conference in Scott County 

and engaged in an energetic day of partnership learning and 

fellowship with women in the community.  

Dunklin, Mississippi, New Madrid, 

Pemiscot, Scott, Stoddard Counties

Key Outcomes:

➢ I've actively collaborated with community partners through Regional Resource Meetings in 

Kennett. Additionally, I attended key events like the Diabetes Shared Learning Network meeting in 

Jefferson City and Extension and Engagement Week in October, gaining valuable insights.

➢ I also participated in discussions at the Youth Vaping Conversations Meeting in Poplar Bluff and 

the Rural Health Research Conference in Columbia, focusing on effective engagement and 

information gathering. I attended the Rural Health Research Summit in Columbia, engaging in 

conversations about improving services in rural areas and overcoming related barriers.

➢ On the professional development front, I've completed the Brain and the Disease of Addiction 

Trainer Program and the Layperson Naloxone Administration Trainer Program. Currently, I'm in 

training to become a facilitator for the We Can Prosper Resilience Trainer Program and to 

conduct Recovery Friendly Workplace training.  I look forward to offering these trainings in 

partnership with communities in the coming year. 



UM System County Impacts

Richard Rickman
Field Specialist in Labor and 

Workforce DevelopmentRichard worked with you 

in his former role as a 

Field Specialist in  4-H 

Youth Development 

during the summer 

program with a local 

church in Caruthersville. 

The youth learned about 

building sturdy structures 

and much more!  Mr. 

Rickman also participated 

in SEMO Health Network 

Community Days and 

worked to build 

connections in the 

communities in which he 

served while transitioning 

to his new role.
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